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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE  

To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 

  Chris Parker, Director 

  Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 

  Brenda Salter, Technical Consultant 

Date: June 29, 2015 

Re: RMP Advice No. 15-08, Proposed changes to Schedule 110 – New Homes 
Program 

 Docket No. 15-035-T07 

 
R E C O M M E N D A T I O N  
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) accept the finalized tariff sheets, Schedule No. 110 – Residential New Homes 

Program, as submitted by Rocky Mountain Power (Company) on June 25, 2015.   

I S S U E  
On May 15, 2015, the Company filed proposed changes to Utah Tariff Schedule No. 110 

Residential New Homes Program with an effective date of July 1, 2015.  On June 1, 2015, the 

Division, the Office of Consumer Services, and Utah Clean Energy provided comments in 

response to the Commission’s Notice of Filing and Comment Period. On June 8, 2015 the 

Company provided reply comments. The Commission issued its order approving the proposed 

changes to Schedule No. 110 with modifications on June 15, 2015. On June 25, 2015 the 

Company filed compliance tariff sheets pursuant to the order issued on June 15, 2015. 

Subsequently, the Commission issued an Action Request to the Division to review the tariff for 
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compliance to the Commission order. The Division provides these comments in response to the 

Commission’s Action Request.   

D I S C U S S I O N  
 
The Commission’s order, dated June 15, 2015, approved the Company’s request to change the 

Schedule No. 110, New Homes Program, with the modification that incentives will not be 

provided for air source heat pumps where natural gas is available at the property line. 

C O N C L U S I O N  
The Division has reviewed the Company’s revised tariff sheets as filed on June 25, 2015, and 

find they accurately reflect the changes ordered by the Commission. Therefore, the Division 

recommends the Commission accept the revised tariff sheets to Electric Service Schedule No. 

110. 

 
CC Bill Comeau, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Bob Lively, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
 Service List 
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